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ATTACHMENT THREE  

COMMUNITY EMERGENCY SERVICES MANAGER REPORT 

LOCAL GOVERNMENT GRANT SCHEME (LGGS) 

DFES have offered $205,510 for next year’s budget, a countered offer of 
$380,809 for the financial year 2024/2025 has been submitted. The final agreed 
amount is $230,000 for the 2024-2025 season. 

PPC/PPE 

Over $25,500 has been spent on PPE & PPC in the last few months. 

If anyone needs new or replacement gear please contact me. 

TRAINING – in the last 12 months completed are as follows; 

• Off Road Drivers Course x 2  

• Rural Fire Awareness Course x 3 

• Bushfire Safety Awareness Course x 3 

• Fire Fighting Skills Course x 3 

• Structural Fire Fighting Skills Course x 2 

• Fire Weather One x 1 

• Mental Health First Aid Refresher x 1 

• Sector Commander Course x 1 

• Crew Leader x 1 

• Advanced Bushfire x 1 

• Skills Refresher x 2 

• Ropes and Ladders Module x 2 

22 in Total 

 

Future courses; 

• Bushfire Safety Awareness x 2 

• Fire Fighter Skills x 2 

• Structure Fire Course  

• Machine Supervision 

• Ground Controller 

• Fire Line Leadership 

• Off Road Driving  

• Plantation Fire Fighting 

• Advanced Bushfire Fighting 

• Crew Leader 

• Casualty Transfer Systems 

• Manage Injuries 



Attachment One 

• Pump Operations 

• Ground Controller 

• Fire Control Officer 

17 in Total 

 
Training program is in draft form only at the moment. 

Burns conducted 

• O’Neil Tip x 1 

• Kendenup Tip x1 

• Narrikup East of the rail line and around the cricket grounds. 

3 in Total 

Burns Planned 

• Langton Road – Mondurup Reserve western side 

• Narrikup east of town 
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NEW SHEDS 

A new shed has been applied for the Rocky Gully and Woogenellup Brigades 
in the LGGS budget application. With a cost of $1.5M and endorsement from 
Plantagenet Shire Council with a self-supporting loan serviced by DFES 

With new builds the current ruling is a bay for each current appliance. 

i.e. one appliance then we can only apply for a one bay shed etc. 

These have been approved to build and the Shire is in consultation with 
brigades throughout the build. 

INCIDENTS 

From 1 July to the 7 November the following brigades have turned out. 

Denbarker x 0 

Forest Hill x 4 

Kendenup x 5 

Middle Ward x 3 

Narpyn x 3 

Narrikup x 7 

Perillup x 0 

Porongurup x 4 

Porongurup South x 3 

Rocky Gully x 3 

Woogenellup x 0 

Total 32 Turn outs 

It is really important that ComCen is made aware of any and all incidents 
that you attend and that the Officer in Charge completes an Incident 
Report including the members that attended. 

VEHICLES 

Appliances have been mostly serviced 

Middle Ward’s new appliance of a 3.4 has been delivered. 

A high season fast attack has been requested along with a heavy duty for Rocky 
Gully and have been approved. 

AVL 

Don’t forget to test these - it is for your safety. This will not take long if you are 
on station, pull out the vehicle and push the AVL button 4 times in 4 seconds, it 
will then flash green and red while testing and then go solid green once 
complete. 

RADIOS 

Albany Communications have completed all of the servicing with a couple of 
swap out still to do. 
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If there are any radio movements that have not yet been requested, please let 
me know. 

CONTACT DIRECTORY 

The directory is complete, and copies have been sent out electronically, if you 
require a hard copy let me know. 

Mike Barnes - CESM 


